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DELAYED DEPOSIT SERVICES LICENSES 

 

INTERPRETATIVE BULLETIN #1 

TO: CEO Addressed  

RE: Iowa Code Sections 533D.10 (1-a) and 533D.10 (1-e)  

Iowa Code Section 533D.10 (1-e) provides in essence that a licensee shall not repay, refinance, or 

otherwise consolidate a postdated check transaction with the proceeds of another postdated check 

transaction made by the same licensee.  

In order to satisfy ourselves that licensees are in compliance with the foregoing provision, our 

office has implemented a policy of a one day delay between depositing or redeeming a check and 

the acceptance of a new postdated check with the same maker (i.e. check to be redeemed on 

deposited on Monday, a new postdated check may not be accepted until Tuesday).  

Iowa Code Section 533D.10 (1-a) provides in essence that a licensee shall not hold from any one

maker more than two checks at any one time.  

In light of Section 533D.10 (1-a), our policy in regard to a one day delay is hereby modified to 

permit a licensee to accept a new postdated check on the same day another postdated check with 

the same maker has matured, provided the aggregate amount of the check maturing and the new 

check being written do not exceed the statutory loan ceiling of five hundred dollars.  

Kindly review your operating procedures to ensure that you are in compliance with the provisions 

of this Interpretative Bulletin.  

Sincerely,  

Larry D. Kingery 

Bureau Chief  
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 DELAYED DEPOSIT SERVICE LICENSEES 

 INTERPRETIVE BULLETIN #2 

To: Person in Charge 

RE: Debt Collection - Threats of Criminal Prosecution 
 
At the end of 1998, customers of delayed deposit services companies brought certain collection 
letters to our attention.  These letters state or imply that delayed deposit borrowers would be in 
violation of criminal statues if they did not pay their debt. 
 
We asked the Iowa Department of Justice for an opinion regarding this issue.  Assistant Attorney 
General Kathleen E. Keest responded with "Informal Advisory # 87", a twenty-five page 
document.  With this bulletin, we attach the four-page summary, "Informal Advisory # 87A - 
Summary."  The full twenty-five page document, Informal Advisory # 87, is available from this 
office or the ICCC Administrator, Hoover Building, Des Moines, Iowa  50319. 
 
Informal Advisory #87 shows that delayed deposit companies should not threaten criminal 
prosecution because: 
 
< Defaulted delayed deposit transactions would not be considered crimes in all but the most 

extraordinary circumstances. 
< Delayed deposit companies do not have the authority to file indictable criminal charges. 
< Delayed deposit companies violate Iowa Code Section 537.7103 by threatening criminal 

prosecution on defaulted transactions. 
 
Based on the Advisory, we request that all collection practices involving the threat of criminal 
prosecution stop immediately.  We will consider these practices a violation of Iowa Code 
Sections 537.7103 and 533D.9(2.d.). 
 
Please review your operating procedures to ensure that your company's practices comply with 
the provisions of this Interpretive Bulletin. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 

Rodney E. Reed 

Finance Bureau Chief 
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